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                                            TOWN OF NEWBURGH     

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
PROJECT:   ORANGE LAKE MOTEL-UHAUL    
PROJECT NO.:   21-17 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 47, BLOCK 1, LOT 39.2 
 

REVIEW DATE:   27 JULY 2021 
MEETING DATE:   5 AUGUST 2021 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE:  MANOJKUMAR B. PATEL, P.E.       
 

1. The Bulk Table requirements identified on the sketch plans submitted are incorrect.  Minimum 
lot size for Motels is 5 acres.  Motel front yard is identified as 40 feet however front yards on 
state highways should be identified as 60 feet.  Rear yard is 60 feet, one side yard is 50 feet –
both side yards 100 feet.   The hotel is the principal permitted use on the site.  Based on that 
review it appears that a rear yard setback variance would be required.  46 feet provided where 
60 feet is required.  Side yard variance would be required.  23 feet provided where 50 feet is 
required. 
 

2. Town Code Section 185-27D(3)(f) Motor Vehicle Rental Agency, identifies that motor vehicle 
rental agencies are accessory uses to the hotel/ motel use.  Not more than 10 vehicles can be 
stored at any one time.  The area used for parking or storage of rental vehicles must be 
specified by the Planning Board and such areas shall not be considered meeting off street 
parking requirements. 

 
3. The surface area for the rental vehicles should be identified on the plans. Parking layout for the 

area should be depicted in detail.  Applicants representative are requested to discuss whether 
the area will be fenced for security. 
 

4. Any signage proposed should be reviewed by the Planning Board. 
 

5. Project fronts on NYS Route 52.  NYSDOT review of the project should be received. 
 

6. Orange County Planning Dept. review is required due to proximity to state highway. 
 

7. Any proposed lighting should be shown on the plans. 
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw 






























